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IT’S BEEN AN EYESORE for 
Stockbridge residents for far too 
long, but The Raeburn House 
Hotel could be brought back to life 
if new owner Archie MacLean gets 
planning permission to transform 
the run-down building – which 
closed eight years ago - into a 
boutique hotel.

A February public meeting 
held in Lifecare House heard that 

Mr MacLean’s plans to add two 
storeys to the existing B-listed 
building, creating an up-market 
ten bedroom hotel. The new owner 
– who paid £1.2 million for the 

hotel last November - organised 
the public meeting to gauge local 
feeling and to harness support for 
his plans.

Mr MacLean said: “Council 

storey extension that becomes 
two stories further back, but that 
wouldn’t work for us. Guests 

would have to go through the 
restaurant to use the lift and from 
an operational point of view that 
is implausible. We feel that with 
local support we have a chance of 
getting planning permission”.

Mr MacLean estimates that 
restoration work would cost from 
£1.5 – £2 million.

New lease of life for Stockbridge hotel? 

Raeburn Renaissance
“We feel that with local 
support we have a chance of 
getting planning permission”

Pending consideration
There was overwhelming support 
from the 150 people who attended 
the meeting and a subsequent 
petition – launched both on-line 
and in local shops and businesses 
– has attracted more than 1700 
signatures.

A planning application 
was lodged in February and is 
currently ‘pending consideration’. 
Councillors will discuss the 
application on 18 April and if 
permission is granted it’s thought 
the revamped Raeburn House 
Hotel could open in August 2013. 
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The NEN recently received 
almost £5,000 from the 
Inverleith Neighbourhood 
Partnership to help develop 
its strategy for producing the 
paper on a reduced budget. 
This money will go towards 
training a number of people 
in the local community, who 
will act as citizen journalists. 
These journalists will 
identify and write articles 
for the paper from their own 
‘backyard’.

Volunteers will be 
taught how to write copy, 
take photographs and use 
social media, like Facebook, 
twitter etc., uploading 
stories straight to the NEN’s 
web-site for editing and 
inclusion in the paper. 
Equipment will be provided 
to help with this. This will be 
an opportunity for anyone 
interested in developing 
his or her skills, and who 
has the time and interest to 
spend on helping us. Anyone 
interested should get in 
touch.

If this strategy works, 
we hope to be able to 
continue publishing the 
paper each month and 
we are particularly keen 
to hear from local groups 
and organisations, who 
may want to publicise their 
activities, by contributing 
their own pieces and 
photographs. Publication 
dates will be around the 
beginning of each month, 
with deadlines for copy 
around the 15th of each 
month. 

The NEN Board

by DAVID PICKERING


